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MINUTES
SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING

CITY HALL

116 ASPEN LANE

HILL COUNTRY VILLAGE, TEXAS 78232

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2015
9:00 A.M.
The City Council for the City of Hill Country Village met for a Special City Council Meeting Thursday, February 12th, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. at City Hall, 116 Aspen Lane, Hill Country Village, Texas. This was an open meeting subject to the open meetings law of the State of Texas.
Members Present:





Councilman Carl A. Register




Councilwoman Elizabeth Worley



Councilwoman Jane Cronk

Councilman George “Rick” Evans

City Staff Present:

Frank Morales, City Administrator and Police Chief


Elizabeth Gomez, Administrative Assistant


1. Call to order. 

Councilman Register called the meeting to order at 9:00 am.
2. Moment of Silence and Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consent Agenda:

The following items are of a routine or administrative nature.  The City Council has been furnished with background and support material on each item, and/or it has been discussed in a previous meeting.  All items can be acted upon by one vote without being discussed separately, unless requested by a Council Member or a citizen, in which event the item or items will immediately be withdrawn for individual consideration in their normal sequence after the items not requiring separate discussion have been acted upon.  The remaining items will be adopted by one motion and vote of the City Council.
*****No Items on the Consent Agenda*****

3.  Citizens to be heard.   

No one signed up to speak.
4.  Discussion/action on a resolution by the City Council of the City of Hill Country Village approving the submission of a grant application for the Watch Guard In-Car Camera System to the Office of the Governor, Criminal Justice Division, and agree that a grant of the Watch Guard In-Car Camera System should be accepted.

Mr. Morales explained that the grant would be for a server and video cameras in the patrol cars.  The grant would be anywhere between $75,000 and $100,000.  This is a no match grant unlike the radios.  If approved it would be funded 100% at no cost to the city.    
Councilman Register asked Mr. Morales if this is to put cameras in the patrol cars where there are none.  
Mr. Morales answered that the patrol cars currently have cameras, but they are very old.  The new system would automatically download as soon as the car pulls up to the police department.  The old system is very difficult to use and sometimes the audio will not work.  

Councilman Register asked where the cameras would be located.  

Mr. Morales replied they would be set up inside near the rear view mirror and another to the cage to record the person in the back.
Councilwoman Cronk asked if the video could be used for prosecution.

Mr. Morales answered yes.  It is used already for court when the defendants request to view the videos.  

Councilman Evans moved to approve the resolution approving the submission of a grant application for the Watch Guard In-Car Camera System, seconded by Councilwoman Cronk. Motion passed unanimously.
5.  Discussion reviewing the Requests for Qualifications submitted by J. Allen Family Partners, Ltd and Landbridge Development, LLC   

Councilman Register informed the council that there has been a lot of discussion on this topic ranging from why we have not received more proposals, to just consider the two and to move forward to find more avenues of what to do with the property.  It has been agreed that there would not be any action taken today just a discussion.  
Councilman Evans expressed his disappointment with the little response we received.  

Councilwoman Cronk asked if the RFQ was only listed in the paper.

Mr. Morales responded yes. 

Councilman Evans stated the RFQ submitted by J. Allen Investments did not address what he planned on doing and only explained what his company is about.  Councilman Evans said that Landbridge Development did address their vision.  He further related Landbridge Development also discussed a partnership, but does not explain any details.  

Councilwoman Cronk stated she believed that this matter should really be handled by the Economic Development Corporation because they could decide what businesses would be accepted by the community and then council can pursue them.  

Councilwoman Worley stated she questioned other residents why there were no more responses and consensus comes back to zoning issues in the city.  She further related if we were to rezone the property to commercial first, then it would possibly attract more proposals.  
Councilman Evans stated that there is a full paragraph in the RFQ that talks about rezoning from residential to commercial.
Councilman Register asked if it was within council’s authority to overrule zoning if they deny the request.  
Mr. Morales stated that anything that comes from zoning can be overruled by city council, but if council meets with zoning we can be on the same page. 
At this time, Councilman Register called a recess at 9:13 am and the council went into executive session.

Councilman Register reconvened the meeting from executive session at 9:29 am.

Councilman Evans stated that it needs to be clarified with Landbridge Development on the partnership that they proposed and would their vision be negotiable to non-residential. It was made clear that we were interested in a stream of revenue.  
Councilman Register questioned that if we sit down to have a discussion with Landbridge Development would we not be obligated to do the same with J. Allen Investments.  

Councilwoman Cronk expressed that she would like more community involvement that can provide more ideas than what the committee has.  
Councilman Evans stated that we should not go to the community until we have something concrete.  

Councilman Register agreed that we should narrow down the results before reaching out.

Councilman Evans asked how we would reach out to the community to get the ideas.

Councilwoman Cronk stated that there is a lot of knowledge in the community like commercial developers and that she may talk to them to get their feedback.
Councilwoman Worley replied that we are asking them for their expertise as concerned residents.
Mr. Morales also stated that they should be approached as residents with their thoughts on this matter.  

Councilman Register stated that if they do express an interest in the property then the conversation should cease and inform them if we choose to advertise for another RFQ.  

Mr. Morales stated that the city attorney advised council could hand out the RFQ’s.  The RFQ’s are not restricted to just advertising only in the paper.   

Councilman Register asked council how to respond to the two proposals.  Does council have to meet as a courtesy or notify them that we have taken their proposals under consideration?

Mr. Morales stated that we can respond with a yes or no or let them know we have some additional questions.  

Councilman Evan volunteered to call Landbridge Development for status and clarification.

Councilwoman Worley will accompany Councilman Register to speak to Mayor Durand-Hollis about reaching out to SAWS and Mr. Gene Dawson Jr. for advice on the Bitters property.  

Councilwoman Cronk will be speaking to a couple of residents.
Mr. Morales will speak to the city attorney to confirm if it’s okay for Councilman Evans to speak to Landbridge Development, and if council can go out and speak to residents about ideas for the Bitters property.   

Councilman Register noted that the council will refrain from reaching out until they hear back from Mr. Morales.

Mr. Morales recommended that Mayor Durand-Hollis should be involved with any dealings with SAWS.  

Councilman Evans asked Mr. Morales to clarify with the city attorney if Councilman James Allen can join the committee if his proposal is not accepted or if he steps down from council.  

Councilwoman Cronk asked again if we could call and involve EDC to meet with this committee for further knowledge.
Councilman Evans asked how the two committees would meet and Councilwoman Worley asked if they do come with quorum, is that allowed.
Mr. Morales stated he would have to check with Marc Schnall to verify.

Councilman Register scheduled a follow up meeting in two weeks at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday February 26, 2015.
6.  Adjourn.

The Council reserves the right to discuss and appropriately act upon any item stated on this agenda in open session.  The Council reserves the right to adjourn into executive session at any time during the course of this meeting to discuss any of the matters listed above, as authorized by Texas Government Code Sections 551.071 (Consultations with Attorney), 551.072 (Deliberations about Real Property), 551.073 (Deliberations about Gifts and Donations), 551.074 (Personnel Matters), 551.076 (Deliberations about Security Devices) and 551.086 (Economic Development).  No action may be taken in Executive Session.

There being no further business to come before the City Council, the meeting was adjourned at 10:08 p.m.

Approved this 19th day of March 2015.         

_____________________________
                                                                        
                             Carl A. Register








           

     Mayor Pro Tem

                                                                                                                Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

_____________________________

                Frank Morales
             City Administrator
City of Hill Country Village
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